Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, September 21st, 2006.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Jarding at 6:10 p.m. Members present were Lynn Froke, Ritchy Griepp, Harvey Shumaker and Kira Schmeichel.  
The minutes of the August 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Griepp to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financial for the month of August were reviewed.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Griepp to approve the financials.  The motion carried. 

The rates paid for August and estimated rates for September usage were reviewed.  
Upon the recommendation of Jeff McKinney 50% of the natural gas for November thru March was locked in.  All members of the board were contacted by phone and four out of the five members agreed to lock in 50% of the gas.  The gas was locked in at $7.62. 

Purchasing stick on calendars or magnets was discussed.  The finance officer has received several magazines with several different items that the board could purchase for customer notification. After discussion, a motion was made by Griepp and seconded by Schmeichel to purchase 1000 magnets which can be used for the next three years and order the minimum amount of stick on calendars from Goebel Printing in Sioux Falls.  The motion carried. 
The RP1162 Public Awareness Plan was submitted for approval.  After review a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Froke to approve the Public Awareness Plan.  The motion carried. 

The RP1162 manual was also discussed.  It is necessary for the manual to be on file in the finance office.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Griepp to purchase the RP1162 Manual in the amount of $77.00.  The motion carried. 

The Natural Gas portion of the 2007 budget was submitted for approval.  After review, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Griepp to approve the budget.  The motion carried. 

Jeff McKinney informed the finance officer that he is leaving Northwestern Energy and his last day will be October 3rd.  Jeff would like to meet with the board some time soon.  A meeting date will be scheduled.  
Other items discussed included duel fuel hookups, the hotel and the meter problem.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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